
Appendix: Code of Behaviour 

 

As the Board of Management is responsible for the Health & Safety of all staff and 

students, parents are requested not to approach or reprimand another person’s child on 

the school premises. 

Parents are expected to: 

 

 Ensure their children attend school and are punctual 

 Equip pupils with appropriate school materials and full uniform 

 Be courteous towards pupils and staff 

 Make an appointment to meet with a teacher/the Principal  

 Respect school property and encourage their children to do the same 

 Label pupils coats and other personal property 

 Strictly supervise pre-school children, when in the school. 

 

Positive and respectful communication is of high importance to our school. This not 

only extends to the children but to all of the stakeholders e.g. the staff, parents and 

the wider community.  Anyone entering our building should feel safe to do so. While 

the behaviour of children in our school is of vital importance, adults in the school 

community also have a responsibility to ensure their own behaviour models the types 

of behaviour expected of children.   

 

It is important that all stakeholders are responsible for their own behaviours in the 

school.  Examples include: 

 

 All stakeholders are expected to speak to each other with respect.  Shouting 

or other aggressive tones are not acceptable.  If a stakeholder displays anger 

or aggression to another member of the school community, they may be 

asked to remove themselves from the building.  In certain cases, the Gardaí 

must be called 

 All stakeholders will treat our children with the utmost respect while on the 

premises 

 Staff should not be asked to speak about another parent’s child. The staff of 

the school will respect your child’s right to privacy so it is asked that parents 

respect other children’s rights to privacy 

 When stakeholders meet, it is important to respect that the time of meetings 

should be kept to a reasonable amount of time.  Times of meetings should be 

agreed beforehand and these should be respected 

 Teachers are generally available to listen to a quick issue in the morning and 

after school.  However, should a parent need to have a discussion or meeting, 

an appointment should be made at a convenient time for both parties. This 

ensures that issues can be resolved.  Classes begin at 9:20 am and finish at 

3:00pm and this time should not be interrupted. 

 



Safety, Health and Welfare at Work 

The Safety, Health and Welfare at Work Act became operative on 1 November 1989.  

It is an important piece of legislation for BoMs and for those who work in schools, as 

schools and colleges were brought under the scope of safety legislation for the first 

time. 

 

It is recognised that school staff may be at risk from violence in the form of verbal 

abuse, threats, assaults or other forms of intimidation.  This behaviour may come 

from pupils, parents, guardians, other staff members or intruders. 

 

In this respect, all staff should be aware of DES Circular 40/97 which deals with the 

procedures to follow if they feel they have been subjected to any of the above 

behaviours.  A copy of this circular can be found in the school’s Health and Safety 

folder. 

 

This appendix was circulated to all parents and ratified by B.O.M May 2014. 

 

Signed: ___________________ 

Chairperson 

 


